[image: image1.jpg]MINISTRY OF LABOUR, PUBLIC SERVICE
& HUMAN RESOURCE DEVELOPMENT

Office of the Under-Secretary

Refi1:ps&HRDIGOSS/I/WP/50.C.1. VOL 1 XR/AT.A1 Date: .14%Jan. 2007...

CIRCULAR N@. 1/2008
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SUBJECT: WORK PERMITS

It is apparent that some NGOs, the Private Sector and Governmental Institutions who
employ non — Sudanese do not conform with the obligation of obtaining work permits
for their workers. This is a direct contravention of the existing Laws and Regulations
streamlining the employment of non — Sudanese in Sudan. This attitude of adamancy
should cease henceforth. You are therefore strongly advised to immediately institute the
process of availing legal work permits to all non — Sudanese workers in your entity.

The authorities in the Aliens Section in the Department of Immigration are requested

not to approve / issue RESIDENCE Permit to any foreigner unless sthe has a work

permit processed by this office. Those employers/workers who wilfully deviate from "
this obligation shall subject themselves to stern punitive actions that may be detrimental

to their operations in the Southern Sudan.

Concurrently, we wish to CAUTION employers to refrain from prioritising employment
opportunities to non — Sudanese. Any employer who wishes to recruit workers should
advertise the vacant posts in the local media for fair competition by Sudanese. In the
event that no competent Sudanese candidate (s) is (are) available, the prospecting
employer will solicit the express consent of the Under Secretary of this Ministry so as to
recruit the required expert (s) from elsewhere. Once such expert is recruited, a
Sudanese counterpart should be attached to the expert so as to learn and get acquainted
with the functions of that post. When the contract of the expert expires, the Sudanese
counterpart shall effectively take over the responsibilities of that post. This therefore





[image: image2.jpg]signifies that rampant employment of non — Sudanese even for menial jobs should
discontinue henceforth . :

Some NGOs and others in the Private Sector assume that there are presently no Labour
Laws in the Southern Sudan. The Interim Constitution of the Southern Sudan 2005 and
the Comprehensive Peace Agreement both specify that all laws existing prior to the
signing of the CPA shall remain in force and applicable until such time that the
Southern Sudan Legislative Assembly promulgates the Labour Laws for the Southern
Sudan. In the final analysis, employers are required to submit to this end, lists of all the
existing vacant posts in their Organization. This will enable us keep track of all
recruitments being executed. Please adhere to the contents of this circular in order to
avoid any inconvenience that may ensue due to your negligence or disregard.

With our best regards.

1 Sincerely remain,

Ministry of Labour, Public Service and
Human Resource Development
GoSS — Juba

Addressed to:- - Indigenous and
International

- Employers in the Private Sector
- United Nations Bodies
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